

## University of Kansas MEMORIAL UNION

Lawrence

August 1, 1938

Dr. Forest Allen, Head Dept. Physical Education Campus

My dear Dr. Allen:

I should like to take this opportunity to express my delight over the summer school activity program. I am confident that all who participated felt that it was one of the most enjoyable summers they had had while attending K. U.

I believe much credit is due Miss Elizabeth Dunkel and to your department. She is a most unusual person in my estimation and I want you to know how much I have enjoyed knowing and working on the program with her.

Most sincerely,

Director, Kansas Union